Webb, Bruce (CWS)

From: Webb, Bruce (CWS)

Sent: August-07-13 2:15 PM

To: '‘wayne@hesplerfarms.com’

Subject: Hespler Enterprises - Reservoir Expansion File: 5651.00

Hellol An update on the progress of the environmental assessment process and a request for a small amount of
additional information:

No public comments on your proposal were received. Several comments were received from our Technical Advisory
Committee of provincial and federal government departments. As a result of these comments, | am requesting a brief
response on the following two items:

1. The proposal describes nitrogen fertilization practices, but does not mention phosphorus fertilization. Please
outline the planned phosphorus application practices to be used.
2. Isany of the land currently tile drained? Is any tile drainage planned?

In addition, the following comments from Manitoba Infrastructure and Transportation are provided for your
information. No response to these items is needed.

* Since part of the proposed development is adjacent to Provincial Trunk Highway (PTH)
23, the proponent should be informed that a permit may be required from the Highway
Traffic Board for construction of a new access road or modification to or relocation of an
existing one onto PTH 23. A permit may also be required for placement or modification
of any structure (including, but not limited to, signage), on, under or above the ground
within 76.2 metres (250 ft) of the edge of the highway’s right-of-way.

* A permit may be required from MIT for any planting within 15.2 metres (50 ft) of the edge
of the highway'’s right-of-way or for any discharge onto the highway ditches.

e An agreement with MIT may also be required for any utilities above or under the
highway's right-of-way.

For clarification and further information, the proponent may contact Mr. Wesley Turk at (204) 871-2239
or at Wes.Turk@gov.mb.ca.

1 will prepare a draft licence for your review shortly.

Bruce.



